
Meeting of the Meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association  
held at the Alma Inn, Bufferland on Tuesday 12th November 2019 at 7.30pm 

 
1. Welcome 
 
Chairman Christine John welcomed members to the meeting.  
 
Present: Maureen Colgan, Mike Cray, Helen Cray, Paul Slocombe, Barbara Slocombe, Ron Selby, Luba 
Selby, Tony Wilcox, Christine John 
 
Apologies for Absence:  None 
  
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting  
 
The minutes of the meeting of 10th September 2019 were read and approved as there had not been a meeting 
in October. 
 
Proposed By: Paul Slocombe  
Seconded By: Christine John 
 
3. Matters Arising 
 
There were no matters arising. 
  
4. Treasurers Report 
 
4.1 Maureen Colgan reported the account stood at £217.19 following the deduction of £21.00 for the 

poppy wreath.  
 
5. Any Other Business 
 
5.1 Chairman Christine John advised that Maureen Colgan had represented the Association on 

Remembrance Sunday and had laid a wreath at the war memorial. 
 
5.2 The new system of rubbish collection was discussed, there were still members present who were not 

convinced that it will work. The issue of responsibility for batteries which had to be left in a clear 
bag on top of the rubbish was raised. Members wanted to know who would be responsible for any 
injury if they were picked up for example by a child and ingested before the wagon collected. 

 
5.3 The annual Christmas Light competition would be judged by Christine John and Maureen Colgan 

with the assistance of Tony Wilcox. They would arrange between themselves a suitable time and 
date. 

 
5.4 Tony Wilcox reported that they had received a donation of Play Equipment for the park on Military 

Road but not the funding to install it. The sum of £1,000.00 would be required and an approach had 
been made to the Town Council for assistance. 

 
5.5 Luba Selby asked whether there had been any movement in relation to the Regeneration Scheme. 

Tony Wilcox advised that as regards the Dockyard, things had moved along and there was now an 
agreement in principle for backing from the Welsh Assembly Government. 

 
5.6 It was reported that the Defensible Barracks had been sold but it was not known who to. 
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5.7 Ron Selby asked if anyone knew what happened to the motorhome which was parked at Elizabeth 
Court, nobody knew but Tony Wilcox advised that when it was parked there it had permission to do 
so. 

 
5.8 Congratulations were extended to Mike and Helen Cray on their recent wedding. 
 
 
6. Date of Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting, would be at the Alma Inn on Tuesday 10th December 2019 at 7.30pm 
  
There being no further business Chairman Maureen Colgan declared the meeting closed at 8.20pm.   
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